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On Being Influential…
As a church, we take discipleship very seriously.  Being 
and making disciples is our work and passion at Red Hill.  
As we grow in faith through the power of the Holy Spirit, 
one consequence that flows from this spiritual growth and 
discipleship is godly influence.  What is Godly influence?  
Well, the dictionary defines influence as: “the capacity to 
have an effect on the character, development, or behavior 
of someone or something…”  Godly influence is having an 
effect on someone for the glory of God.  Godly influence 
flows from God through you to others.  You influence 
people every day through your smile, conversations, email, 
attitudes, etc.  

God will use you to influence others.  We can call it 
“witnessing,” “helping,” and/or “serving,” but whatever 
we call it, being influential for Jesus Christ is one way that 
God changes hearts and heals this world.  

I thought about the issue of influence recently when I 
received an article from Pastor Rick Warren of Saddleback 
Church.  I think it is safe to say that Saddleback Church 
has had enormous influence in this community and in the 
world.  Rick Warren wrote to local pastors, encouraging 
us to be “kingdom builders;” leaders who lead churches 
dedicated to the alternative values of the Kingdom of God, 
and through this dedication, developing disciples who are 
Godly influences in the world.  

All churches (and the individual disciples who constitute 
those churches) can and should be influential—meaning, 
that we desire and express the “things of God:” His love, 
mercy, and power that flows through us to others for God’s 
glory and others’ blessing.  I thought I would share parts of 
this article with you so that you may think about how God 
can use you, and Red Hill, to be a community of faith that 
is influential for the Kingdom of God!  Rick Warren writes:

Everyone has influence.  We all influence someone.   
And that God expects us to be good stewards of 
that influence [to build His kingdom]…I define 
“kingdom builder” as one who as a great purpose 

to live for, great principles to live by, great power 
to live on, and great people to live with…I want to 
share…six principles of influence today:

If I use my influence well, God will give me more.
In Matthew 25, Jesus told a parable about the 
stewardship of influence in which a ruler had left 
several stewards in charge of different amounts of 
money.  When he returned and found that two of the 
three had earned an increase on the money he told 
them each, “Well done, good and faithful servant! 
You have been faithful with a few things; I will put 
you in charge of many things. Come and share your 
master’s happiness!”  This is a powerful principle 
to learn concerning God’s economy.  God rewards 
our faithful influence with more influence.

The path to greater influence is service and     generosity.
We assume that we must climb to higher positions 
in order to have more influence, but Jesus gave us 
an ethic of influence that started with stooping to 
serve instead.  He put it this way: “But among you 
it will be different.  Whoever wants to be a leader 
among you must be your servant” Matthew 20:26 
(NLT).  We influence people with far more powerful 
results when we lead by serving.

You only influence people who trust you.
In other words, credibility is everything when it 
comes to leadership and influence.  There are at 
least five ways for Christian leaders to develop 
trust with people.

•	 By praying for and with people.
•	 By setting a faithful example.
•	 By continually speaking truth.
•	 By encouraging and celebrating unity.
•	 By exhibiting courage as you lead.

Criticism is the inevitable price of influence.
Criticism isn’t fun. Life gets hard when you 
become a target, but that’s the inevitable result of 
an expanding influence.  The more visible you are, 
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the more of a target you will be.  This was true for 
King David, for Nehemiah, and for Jesus as well 
as anyone who has been a mover and shaker in the 
history of the church.  Embrace criticism as the 
blessed side effect of influence.

The fastest way to influence is by being likable. 
This is not to say that being likable is more 
important than other values, but when we decide 
to show a genuine interest in other people, they 
tend to be interested in you, and this is often the 
gateway to influence.

Kingdom builders help others use their influence wisely.
Great leaders sharpen other leaders and influencers 
grow each other in community. Kingdom builders 
are not merely interested in having followers, but 
in raising up other leaders.  The Kingdom needs 
good leadership now more than ever.  Will you 
put these principles to work in your life and be a 
Kingdom builder?

That is a great question!  Will we put these principles to 
work in our lives?  If not these, what principles can you 
live by that empower you to be a Godly influence to others 
through your life? 
I ask for your prayers that at Red Hill Lutheran Church and 
School, we continue to grow in influence for Jesus, being 
used by Him to change the hearts of those God brings into 
our lives!

May God lead and guide you on the way!

In Christ,

Pastor Seth

Annual Congregational Meeting
Sunday, August 27, 2017
11:15am in the 
CLC Fellowship Hall
Mark your calendars now and join us for 
the Annual Congregational Meeting on 
Sunday, August 27, at 11:15am in the CLC Fellowship Hall. 
This meeting is important to the life of our congregation 
because it is the time that we vote on the new Board 
members and approve the budgets of both the Church 
and School for the next fiscal year. In addition, it’s an 
opportunity to hear from Pastor Seth and the other leaders 
of the church on how our Church and School are doing and 
the vision for the next program year. A light lunch will also 
be served. All members are encouraged to attend.

Red Hill Lutheran Church
MUSIC MINISTRY
Get involved in the Music Ministry!
If you are interested in being involved in our Music Ministry, 
please contact Marty Schaefer, Director of Arts & Worship 
at ext. 102 or email mschaefer@redhillchurch.org. 
Chancel Choir and Jubilee Bells
Thursday evenings in the Choir Loft
Chancel Choir meets at 7:15pm
Jubilee Bells hand bell choir rehearses at 5:45pm.  

Red Hill Lutheran Church Children’s Chorus 
Returning this Fall!
Building on the wonderful success of last year’s after 
school children’s choir program, we are expanding our 
children’s choir program and will now be led by Dr. Lin-
da Brown!  Dr. Brown received her doctorate in classical 
music from University of Southern California and has de-
cades of inspiring and education young singers and mu-
sicians throughout southern California! If you have ever 
wanted your student to learn music and hone their singing 
abilities, this is a great way for 
them to grow!
More information will be com-
ing out as we approach the 
school year.  To contact our di-
rector, email Linda 
at lindabrown@redhillchurch.org.

New Beginning in the Fall!
The Summer Newsletter will be our final monthly newsletter. 
This Fall we will present our inaugural issue of The Vine. 
We will issue The Vine on a quarterly basis.  
The Vine will seek to be a more comprehensive, informative 
and reader-friendly magazine conveying all things Red Hill, 
and other topical information we believe will be beneficial 
to our members. 
In addition to the information included in The Vine, we 
will continue to keep our members updated on immediate 
information and events through the weekly Sunday 
Announcements, The City, and e-blasts when warranted.
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WORSHIP
 “Fighting the Good Fight: 1 Peter”
Summer Sermon Series 
In June, we began our summer sermon series, “Fighting 
the Good Fight: 1 Peter.”  Written in the early decade of 60 
A.D., the church was facing severe persecution under the 
Emperor Nero.  Peter encourages the church to stand strong 
and live as “foreigners and aliens in a strange land, placing 
their hope and confidence in God.  As T.R. Schreiner writes: 

When believers live in such a way, they indicate 
that they are placing their hope in God rather than 
in the joys and comforts of this world.  Another 
way of describing 1 Peter is to say that those who 
hope and trust in God and in his future reward 
will have the strength to endure whatever comes 
their way in the present.  When believers set their 
hope on the future, they reveal that their salvation 
comes from the cross of Christ, who bore their 
sins (2:24; 3:18)…Since the end is coming soon, 
believers should imitate Jesus Christ and follow his 
example of suffering, for all those who suffer will 
also experience a great reward.1

The goals of this series are to understand the context and 
message of 1 Peter, as well as the challenges and threats the 
church faces in every age.  And, through this understanding, 
to encourage and equip disciples of Jesus to persevere in 
their daily lives by living godly lives, being good citizens 
in the community, and being a faithful worker, spouse, and 
friend.  Join us, as we examine:
July 30th:  “Life in the Body.”  Texts:  1 Peter 4.7-11; John 

15.1-11    
August 6th:  “Dealing With Suffering.”  Texts:  1 Peter 4.12-

19; John 15.18-16.4
August 13th:  “Humility.”  Texts:  1 Peter 5.1-5; 

Matthew16.13-20     
August 20th:   “The Roaring Lion.”  Texts:  1 Peter 5.6-11; 

Luke 14.7-14
August 27th:   “Always Hope.”  Texts:  1 Peter 5.12-14; 

Mark 6.45-52 
Do you struggle to live faithfully in our world today?  
Are you finding it “harder” to be a person of faith in an 
increasingly hostile culture?  Join us as we explore the 
history and circumstances of 
the early church and how God 
called His people then, and calls 
His people now, to be faithful 
and persevere through times of 
conflict, challenge, and even persecution. 
1  T.R. Schreiner. 1 and 2 Peter, Jude. (Nashville: Broadman & Holman Pub-
lishers, 2003).

BIBLE STUDY & THEOLOGY
Summer Sunday Study Series
Intertestamental Times
Join us this summer for our study of the Intertestamental 
Times. Many Christians have studies the Old Testament, 
and many Christians have studied the New Testament. But 
too few have studied the times between the Testaments. 
That’s what this class is all about. More than just a history 
lesson, it sets the context for our understanding of the New 
Testament and the life and preaching of Jesus. 
This class explores key historical moments and literary 
works of Judaism’s Second Temple period. The course 
covers Israel’s return from Babylonian exile, beginning in 
583 BC, to the destruction of the Jerusalem temple in AD 
70. The course also surveys a vast array of Second Temple 
literature, from the OT Apocrypha to the writings of Philo 
and Josephus.
C. H. Dodd, biblical scholar and professor at Oxford and 
Cambridge, once described the ideal interpreter of the 
New Testament: “The ideal interpreter would be one who 
has entered into the strange first-century world, has felt its 
whole strangeness, has sojourned into it so that they have 
lived themselves into it, thinking and feeling as one of those 
to whom the Gospel first came, and then who will return to 
their own world.” Get the point that Dodd is making. He’s 
not saying that they stay in that sort of ancient world but, 
rather, that they go there, they discover the world there, but 
then they come back to their own world and give the truth 
that they discerned in that ancient context.
This class utilizes video lectures from Joel Willitts, a 
professor in the biblical and theological studies department 
at North Park University. He has researched and published 
several books, essays, and journal articles on the New 
Testament’s Jewish context.
This study is offered at both 10:00 and 11:30am on Sunday 
mornings in the CLC. Please join us!

Wednesday Morning Bible Study
“Galatians”  
Wednesdays 7:15 a.m. to 8:00 a.m. 
Prayer Chapel
Teacher: Pastor Seth
The Epistle (letter) of Galatians has been referred to as a 
“mini book of Romans.”  Meaning that the Biblical doctrine 
of salvation by grace through faith alone through Jesus, so 
well described by Paul in his letter to the Romans, finds 
additional description (and defense) in Paul’s much shorter 
letter to the churches in the provenance of Galatia.  
Why did Paul describe and defend this critical point of 
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theology?  Because as human beings, we so very quickly 
believe that we have to do something to earn God’s favor; 
to be accepted by our Heavenly Father!  Not only that, but 
there will always be people who believe and will insist that 
the Gospel, the good news that Jesus died for us of course, 
“gets us to heaven.” However now, we must show God 
that we are serious, and worthy to be in His presence.  Paul 
addresses this and other misunderstandings of the Gospel 
as he writes to the early churches. 
This misunderstanding of the Gospel is as prevalent today 
as it was in the first-century.  This is one reason why the 
message of Galatians needs to be heard and believed as we 
seek to follow Jesus today and understand His love and 
grace that transforms our hearts!  
You are invited to join us on Wednesday mornings as we 
study Galatians verse-by-verse.  You are always welcome 
to join us at any point in our class!  In this class we also 
sing, pray, and, after the study, many head over to Coco’s 
Restaurant in Tustin for breakfast.  Hope to see you!  

Do you struggle well?  I’d like to think I’m getting better 
thanks to the amazing teaching and guidance of our Pastors 
lessons, time in God’s word and those in our community 
that love and pray for me continually.  But if I’m honest, 
behind closed doors I find the habit of self-reliance and 
determination continues to set me back.  As Pastor Seth 
taught in our 1 Peter compass lessons…..”As a man thinks 
in his heart, so is he”.  Wow!  Ponder on that for a bit.  Often 
the lack of Godly confidence which is a condition of my 
heart tends to come out of my mouth before my brain can 
stop it.  Trusting, I think, is the hardest struggle in this life.  
So easily broken and so very hard to gain or regain.  I’m 
so very grateful that God, in his love, continually provides 
opportunity for us to engage with Him.  Helping to enlighten 
us even in our struggles.  Our Father in Heaven has put to 
words many of our heart troubles through scripture and gave 
us great teachers that can interpret how those words can be 
a comfort to us today but it does require us to be open and 
willing to participate, putting ourselves in the right places 
and situations that will allow for His Word and love to seep 
deep into our soul.  

Summer is a busy time but my hope is that you will continue 
to stay grounded in Christ and seek out ways to stay in His 
Word, so when struggle comes your strength in Him to 
endure will be mighty.

Blessings and Prayers to all of you,
Angela Calderon

OPPORTUNITIES FOR CONNECTION:

Summer Bible Study – 2 Timothy 
 Hosted by Angie Calderon 714-878-3274
Tuesdays through August 20th, 6:30pm-8:30pm
Learning to guard what God has “Entrusted” to you.  We’ll 
meet to view the Lifeway Online video study sessions with 
Beth Moore’s Entrusted study materials and discuss.    This 
powerful first session reminds us that we can’t fulfill our 
call or the will of God without community and each other.  
Beth takes us through the history of Paul and his mentoring 
process with Timothy.   We were never meant to take this 
journey of faith alone or in secret because in this journey 
of joy and hardship, we need each other to stay the course 
and live lives of faithfulness.  God has entrusted us with the 
great and mighty gift of the gospel, something too precious 
and life-giving to keep to ourselves.  Join me at my home as 
we see what this book of the bible will teach us about living 
out our life of faith.  See Angie on the Patio for directions 
and to order workbook.  Also via email at acalderon@
redhillchurch.org.  

The World or the Word? 
Small Group Discussion with Bible Study
 Hosted by Jen Colon 714-335-9100
Fridays - 11:00am-12:15pm
Jen will be hosting this small group/bible study at her home 
on Fridays for six weeks.  The first session will be an intro 
and a little shorter for those who have children in VBS 
to be picked up.  This group will focus on looking at our 
personal circumstance and comparing the way the World 
sees it to what The Word tells us.  Jen will also have a Skype 
{virtual} option to enable others to join that can’t be present 
physically.  Contact Jen at the phone number above or via 
email at onfirefit@gmail.com.

Save the Dates:
Sept 15th – Sept 16th – Women’s Mini Retreat
This fun and inspiring event will be centered on growing 
closer to Jesus through a specific type of journaling.  Our 
Friday night session will provide fun interactive, hands on 
training in a creative and powerful way to connect with our 
Lord in our quiet reflection times.  Saturday our hearts will 
be set on fire as we participate in the World Wide LIVE 
simulcast with Beth Moore who through her passion for 
Christ will inspire us to “Ramp up our Effectiveness” and 
confidence in sharing our lives of faith with each other and 
those we encounter in our lives outside of these church 
walls.  Cost for this one and a half day mini retreat will 
be $35 and will cover dinner Friday night, continental 
breakfast and lunch Saturday as well as the Beth Moore 
Simulcast and all materials.  Each attendee will also receive 
a special goodie bag to help get you started on the Journey 
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rhlc Youth & Family
Summer 2017 Newsletter
XP3 Ministries:  Middle School/High School

WE LOVE SUMMER!  
Sunshine, blue skies, birds in the air, flowers blooming--
what a beautiful season it is to spend time with family and 
friends! Whether it’s a BBQ, a trip to Disneyland, surfing 
at the beach, a family vacation, or summer camps, God 
blesses us with special time together in love and fellowship.  
We often spend much of the school year “doing for God” 
and I’m reminded during the summer season that is really 
important to just “BE” with God.  It’s easy to pack our 
summer with fun things each week; yet, God yearns to 
just “BE” with us.  He craves time with us as we grow in 

to deeper conversations with Jesus.  Come to the Biblical 
Community table to purchase tickets and get a copy of the 
schedule for this event or email acalderon@redhillchurch.
org.  Don’t miss it!  Be intentional! God has set the invitation 
before you, now you must take the first step to accept and 
be present to hear what he has to say to you.  Each heart’s 
experience will be different and then to share it together 
provides a strength beyond belief.  

October 21, 2017 9:00am-5:00pm in CLC
THRIVE: True Identity Conference – Resetting Normal
Building a stronger attachment to God
Writer of Transforming Fellowship, Chris Coursey will be 
with us for a full day teaching us the concepts he’s developed 
through 19 relational brain skills that can be used to reset 
our normal.  Focused on living in a place of Joy, Chris will 
provide engaging exercises for practical life application 
training of how to build a stronger attachment to God.  You 
will discover how to live peacefully and joyfully with the 
comforting awareness of Immanuel by your side.  Let go of 
the stress, anxiety, overwhelm, chaos and the high-octane 
pace of life.  This training will move you from a place 
of feeling helpless to change your situation to a place of 
confidence in what God has intended for you.  Cost of the 
conference is $75 per person.  BUT.. if you are willing to 
volunteer and assist with setup, clean up, serving at lunch 
and any other facilitation needs alongside Angela Calderon, 
RHLC has agreed to cover 50% of your cost. Watch for 
more information to come.

Women of Red Hill Circle Meeting
All women of Red Hill are invited to our summer Com-
bined Circle meeting.  All groups will join 
together in the CLC.  Our course of study 
for the 2017/2018 year will be John.  Please 
join us and learn more about our women's 
Bible studies.  Refreshments will be served.

August:  Tuesday, August 1, 2017 at 9:30am
                   hosted by Lydia and Deborah Circles
Please note: We will also have our annual business meet-
ing at this time.

We are privileged to have our Pastor lead this inspirational 
Bible Study!

Women’s Book Club
The RHL Women Book Club will be meet-
ing on Tuesday, August 15th, 1:00 p.m. 
in Peter’s Parish.  Our book choice for the 
month is “Kisses from Katie” by Katie Da-
vis.  Kisses from Katie invites readers on 
a journey of radical love down the red dirt 
roads of Uganda.  

Broadway in the Park: Annie!
Tustin Area Council for Fine Arts’s 17th  Broadway in the 
Park  production will be the acclaimed Broadway musical 
“Annie,”  August 15th through 19th,.
Leaping Lizards this is a great show!  Based on the popular 
comic strip by Harold Gray, Annie has become a worldwide 
phenomenon and was the winner of seven Tony Awards, 
including Best Musical.  The beloved book and score by 
Tony Award winners, Thomas Meehan, Charles Strouse 
and Martin Chamin, feature some of the greatest musical 
theatre hits ever written, including “Tomorrow”.  With equal 
measures of pluck and positivity, little orphan Annie charms 
everyone’s heart despite a next-to-nothing start in 1930’s 
New York City.  
In adventure after fun-filled 
adventure, Annie foils Miss 
Hannigan’s evil machinations.  
She finds a new home and 
family in billionaire, Oliver 
Warbucks,  his  personal 
secretary, Grace Farrell, and 
a lovable mutt named Sandy.  Annie is the perfect family-
friendly musical!
Tickets available for sale on the patio at the reduced 
price of $16 on July 23rd and 30th.  Tickets good for 
any night.  For more information, contact Lynda Bjoin 
at 714/832-9009 or lsbjoin@gmail.com.

You’ll laugh and cry with Katie as she follows Jesus into 
the impossible and finds joy and beauty beneath the dust.  
All Red Hill women are welcome.
Any questions, please contact Marlene Thorson, 714/352-
5896 or emthor@cox.net.
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our relationship with Him.  Perhaps those moments might 
include quiet time in the early morning or watching our 
SoCal beautiful sunsets across the ocean or listening to 
your favorite Christian music, praising God!  Whatever 
you choose, I pray you find time this summer to “BE” in 
His presence, open to all that He has in store for you.  In 
helping with efforts to also be intentional about family time 
this summer, we have established the first week of July and 
August as “Family Week” in which we do not have Middle 
School or Senior High youth group.  We hope families will 
continue to attend the first Sunday of each month for our 
Family Worship services as well. 

What an incredibly powerful week for both of our Junior and 
Senior High who spent time up in the mountains of Forest 
Falls, California.  The camp theme was based on Zephaniah 
3:17, “The Lord your God is in your midst, a mighty one 
who will save; he will rejoice over you with gladness; he 
will quiet you by his love; he will exult over you with loud 
singing.”  Throughout the week our students learned the 
value of taking off the “masks” we all wear and allowing 
God’s grace to cover us in mighty ways so that we may be 
the person God created us to be in His image.  Many of our 
students expressed what a cathartic experience this week 
was for them and how they hope to implement changes in 
their life moving forward. Please continue to pray for these 
students and their hearts!  We are so grateful for our adult 
counselors and drivers who sacrificed time to invest in the 
lives of our youth!  

Senior High at Forest Home Summer Camp       

We are excited to continue meeting throughout the summer 
with many wonderful fellowship, worship and study times 
together.  Please see the July-August calendars on our 
Church website under the Youth and Family Ministry tab 
or stop by our table on the patio to pick one up.  Our Senior 
High first night in the new school year will be Sunday 
August 20th for our new annual Class Breakfasts! Each grade 
Frosh-Seniors will get to choose a breakfast location and 
join their classmates right after Church.  For our Middle 
School Ministry, we will meet on the first day of RHLS 
School, August 23rd with a wonderful “Pancakes & Praise” 
Night.  We are always looking for people who love Christ 
and would love to serve as part of our youth ministry team.  
We have openings for a dinner ministry coordinator (MS), 
small group leaders and special event drivers.   You may 
earn PRIDE hours for serving with our youth!   Please reach 

out directly to Mrs. Brenner with your availability and/or 
interest in serving in this capacity.  

In Christ’s Love, 

Jennifer Brenner, Director of Youth and Family Ministry
jbrenner@redhillchurch.org

Nicole Blackley, Student Ministry Coordinator
nblackley@redhillchurch.org

252 Basics (K-5th Grades)
GOD VIEW: THE CONNECTION 
BETWEEN RESPECT AND GOD’S 
CHARACTER, AS SHOWN 
THROUGH GOD’S BIG STORY 
As the children prepare to go back to 
school, meet new friends, and meet 
new teachers, we want the children to know that respect 
is showing others they are important by what you say and 
do. Everyone is important for two reasons: God made 
them in His image and Jesus died for them. That’s why 
respect is also a reflection of the character of Christ in us. 
When we see people like Jesus sees them, we can show 
everyone they matter to God. 

Our bible verse for August comes from 1 Peter 2:17a:
“Show proper respect to everyone.”
In His Service,
Annie Caamano, Children’s Ministry Coordinator
acaamano@redhillchurch.org

This Summer, your child will 
be learning about kids in the 
Bible who rocked. Or, in other 
words, kids in the Bible who 
did what God wanted them to do. We believe that kids 
who do what God wants them to do totally rock! You do 
so much as a parent to help your child develop the skills 
they will need to become a successful adult. You help them 
learn knew information, master new skills, and make new 
friends. How about we add doing what God wants them to 
do to that list? No matter how young or old a person is, they 
can do what God wants them to do. We think that is what 
makes you and your child ROCK!
August brings a wonderful look at God’s creation in the 
world from plants and animals to the sky and sea.  Students 
discover with all the beautiful things God made, his most 
special creation was us!  We’re excited to share God’s love 
with our children through the study of 2nd Samuel 7:23, “You 
have done great and wonderful things!”  

Carmen Gogosha, First Look (0-5 years) Coordinator,
cgogosha@redhillchurch.org
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July Birthdays
7/1   Michael Hunter, Katy Kreitzer
7/2   Scout Coughran, Matthew Olmedo, Scott Pickford
7/3   Morgon Deatherage, Chris Fiege-Kollmann
7/5   Nicholas Clement, Mike Moran, Jan Youngs
7/6   John Chamberlain, Robert Knight, Elsa Yasukawa
7/7   Ashley Tuthill
7/8   Brad Balen, Jobey Brooks
7/9   Darren Aplet, Alexander Blocker, Bernice Fox, 

Christopher Moran
7/10 Alexandra Caamano, Terri Holte, Sarah Smith, Taylor 

Spinoglio
7/11 Jacob Grahn, Kelsey Jordan, Michelle Olsen, Delaney 

Palmer, Elena Williams
7/12 Jaden Piazza
7/13 Jacob Bullock
7/14 Monte Armstrong, Brian Cope, Kierra Moeller, Ted 

Rigoni
7/15 Alice Milhous
7/16 Matthew Hendricks
7/17 Diane Aust, Jaqueline Lawrence, Clarence McCollum, 

Tom Waldron IV
7/20 Jacob Benson
7/21 Gary Hendricks, Matthew Tirona, James Wise
7/22 Madox Greene, Doug Smith
7/23 Paul Baker
7/24 Denise Davies, Craig Hanriot, Denise Harbour, 

Michael Huffman
7/25 John Fox, Joan Larsh, Shannon Wilmoth
7/26 Angela Smith-Alaniz, Lori Browne, Evan Harney, 

Jeffrey Harris, Jessie Hernandez, Mary Higginbotham, 
Kurt Himler

7/27 David Brenner, Ruth Pearce
7/28 Kyle Anderson, Emily Bejach, Alexander Kitano, 

David Kulcinski, Elaine Larsh, Tiffany Schmok
7/29 Donna Anderson, Donna Ferraro
7/31 Patricia Gebhardt, Dorothene Moser

August Birthdays 
8/1   Dave Coats
8/3   Julia Brenner, Mindy Harney, Bradley Wong
8/4   Madison Davis, Betty Moran, Geraldine Phillips, 

Kathy Sanchez, Jerry Spangler, 
        Joseph Tirona, Eric Thorson
8/5   Maren Martin, Ruth St. George
8/6   Madison Markovsky, Nolan Martin, Manuel Olmedo,  
8/7   Stacey Martinez, Kathy Orlow, Frank Schaefer
8/8   Debbie Hohener
8/9   Rollo Pickford
8/10 Patrick Maher, Michael Portune, Amanda Rieches, 

Philip Schaffer
8/11 Rianna King
8/12 Viki Lycksell, Marina Olmedo
8/13 Bruce Fangmeier, Sheila Feher
8/14 Matthew Browne, Susan Cooper, Kathy Francis, Diana 

Spinoglio

8/16 Joseph Kelly, Donna Kunz
8/18 Shana Coulter, James Wise
8/19 Cheyenne Martin
8/21 Lauren Miller, John Sampson
8/22 Bradley Moore
8/23 Lynda Bobzien
8/24 Lola Brown, Karen Fiorenza
8/25 Karen Davis, Charlene Liebelt, Lucas Paschoal, Frank 

Schaefer
8/26 Jackie Parker
8/27 Pierre Charles-Alerini, Peggy Barring, Kaitlyn 

Peterson
8/28 Brad Brooks, Jennifer Brenner, Emi Oprescu, Marlena 

Williams
8/29 Michael Fiorenza
8/30 Edward Julian Blocker, Everett Grahn, Sally Scalzo
8/31 Lucas Bertea, Isaiah Coughran, Michael Mihalovich

July 2017 Anniversary
7/1   Chris & Nancy Pace
7/2   Tom & Lorraine Waldron
7/3   Lola & Les Brown
7/6   Patti & Arthur LeBrun
7/7  Arthur & Debra Kooistra
7/13 Derrick & Harriet Anderson
7/15 John & Linda Garner
7/18 Ryan & Marian Rieches
7/19 Jason & Mindy Harney
7/20 David & Terrin Enssle
7/24 Mark & Terri Clement
7/25 Sara & Ed Kim
7/30 Darren & Kimberly Aplet, Angela & James Griffin

August Anniversaries
8/1   John & Sheila Dovenmuehler, Brad & Laura Hendricks
8/4   Win & Angelika Kottke, Dan & Bonnie Schulz
8/5   Ken & Debbie Hays,
8/6   Tom & Shannon Schell
8/7   Eric & Carol Day, Del & Elaine Larsh, Donna & 
Richard Sutton
8/8   Tom & Donna Kunz
8/10 Chris & Lisa Fiege-Kollmann
8/12 Brian & Deborah Chrastil, Richard & Elsa Coleman
8/14 Stefan & Carmen Gogosha, Tristan & Kjersten Smith
8/15 Mike & Charlotte Waggoner
8/18 Scott & Donna Anderson
8/19 Derek & Valerie Larson
8/20 Calvin & Patricia Reiten
8/23 Gary & Lis Fortner, Jim & Sabina McCracken
8/25 Roy & Pamela Dixon, Robert & Teresa Martin  
8/27 Gerry & Diane Aust
8/29 Angela & William Calderon, Norman & Kay Parsons
8/30 Jessie & Athena Hernandez, James & Megan 
Huddleston
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